
Erin E. Kent is an Associate Professor in the Department of Health Policy and Management at the UNC 
Gillings School of Global Public Health and Member of the Lineberger Comprehensive Center Cancer 
Prevention and Control Program. Dr. Kent is an epidemiologist and health services researcher who 
conducts mixed methods research on the impact of cancer on cancer survivors and their families. Dr. Kent 
leads a program of patient- and family-centered outcomes research and community engaged 
scholarship.  Dr. Kent is currently leading studies to improve support provision to rural families affected 
by cancer. Prior to working at UNC, Dr. Kent served as a Program Director and Scientific Advisor for the 
Outcomes Research Branch at the National Cancer Institute (NCI). There, Dr. Kent worked to establish 
funding opportunities and research resources to better understand the that caregivers face and develop 
family-centered interventions for cancer patients and their caregivers. Dr. Kent served as Chair of the 
ASPO Survivorship and Health Outcomes Research Special Interest Group from 2018-2020 and organized 
webinars on creation and use of data linkages to study cancer survivorship (2019) and survivorship care 
for those living with metastatic disease (2020). She also served on the Program Planning Committee for 
the ASPO 2020 virtual annual meeting and co-planned sessions on financial hardship among cancer 
survivors, precision medicine and population health, and lifestyle research to improve outcomes among 
cancer survivors. As a candidate for the Director-at-Large position with the ASPO Executive Committee, 
Dr. Kent would participate in all executive meetings and work to liaise with several partnering 
organizations and agencies. She would work to continue to bring a health equity lens across the cancer 
prevention and control continuum to ensure that ASPO members work improves the lives of all 
populations affected by cancer. She would strive to not only increase membership but also enrich the 
value that current ASPO members, in particular student and early-career members, experience from 
attending ASPO meetings and events. 

 


